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EVENTS  
 

FRIDAY 18TH FEBRUARY BREAK 
UP FOR HALF TERM NORMAL TIME. 
3RD/4TH MARCH WHOLE SCHOOL TO 
THE STORY MUSEUM 

 

CHALLENGE AND LEARNING 

 

HOMEWORK 
We are noticing some children go way 
beyond the homework requirement and 
for them it is making a real difference.  
However, a few are not always 
completing their work. Please check 
children are doing the following each 
week. If they find it difficult to complete 
at home Homework Club runs on a 
Wednesday after school and is 
bookable online as part of ASC. 
Key Stage 2 

1. 15 minutes reading every 
night or more. 

2. 10 spellings to learn from 
common exception words and 
RWI spelling scheme 

3. Maths :  times tables or a 
practice sheet 

4. A short writing practice task 

5. A grammar task (Year 5 and 6 
only) 

This site is good for helping with 
spelling and the words they need to 
know in each year group are on the 
school website in English under 
Learning. They are quite challenging so 
please help them to practice.  
 

https://www.theschoolrun.com/english/s
pelling 
 

Parents Years 5 and 6 please look 
out for a special club happening at 

the Museum of Natural History. 
 

'Piano lesson spaces available on 
Tuesday's and Friday's. First trial 

lesson absolutely free! Please 
contact Hannah Maeer on 

07877168091 or email 
hannie_ross@hotmail.com for 

more information.' 

DEAR FAMILIES 

A busy week with visits from our Early 
Years Advisor and our Whole School 
Advisor. We are all working hard to 
improve our school. 
 
The tree surgeons have also been and 
completed several thousand pounds 
worth of essential work to maintain the 
trees. But most excitingly Pentagon 
Play have started work on the Early 
Years garden. Already it is beginning to 
look better.  
 
The number of Covid cases in most 
classes has started to settle, but Year 6 
who were away last week have seen a 
surge in cases including Mrs Pettitt. 
Almost everyone in Year 6 has now had 
it and we hope the school will soon 
settle and be able to resume some sort 
of normality particularly after a break 
over half term. Two members of staff 
are currently unwell with it. Thank you 
everyone for being so prompt to report 
cases, we are doing everything we can 
to stay open. 
 
Children should not be bringing toys 
(eg Rubiks cubes) or football cards 
into school. 
 
Best wishes and thanks. 
 
Karen Donaghey 
Headteacher 

mailto:office.3832@st-barnabas.oxon.sch.uk
https://www.theschoolrun.com/english/spelling
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WE ARE A NUT, SEED AND KIWI 
FREE SCHOOL 

Please help us protect our children with 
severe allergies by not sending these 
items to school. This includes many 
cereal bars, Nutella, tahini and peanut 
butter.  
Thank you 

 

NEWS FROM THE CLASSES 

Nursery have been making rainbows 
and observing how water can make ink 
move along a paper towel as well as how 
the colours can mix. We are also 
enjoying watching the work that has 
started in our garden!   
In Reception We've had an exciting time 
this week! The diggers arrived to start 
the FSU outside space remodel, so we 
all got to watch as they dug out the old 
equipment and began building a new 
climbing frame. Next week the new grass 
surface should go down and soon we'll 
be able to fully enjoy our new outside 
area. This week we've had lots of 
discussions on friendship, shared stories 
and talked about what it means to be a 
friend. In maths, we have been working 
on counting on from a number to make 
10, linking knowledge to both addition 
and number bonds. We've explored 
using a number track to make jumps 
along the line when counting and then to 
record work as a number sentence. The 
children continue to word build in RWI 
lessons and have begun to hold a short 
sentence in their minds before writing it 
down. We've also been making rainbows 
in science by adding water to colours 
and watching to see how water is 
absorbed into some materials which can 
make the colours travel, creating the 
rainbow effect.  
 

Year 1 have been practising to add and 
subtract numbers within 20 using a 
number track. They have also used their 
knowledge of counting in 1s, 2s, 5s and 
10s to count amounts of money. In 
phonics they have been playing 
hopscotch with the tricky words they are 
learning in their groups. For our topic on 
toys we have been looking at toys from 
the past and how they were different to 
ours now. 
  
Year 2 have continued learning about 
The Great Fire of London. Children have 
learned how London was rebuilt after the 
great fire. As a highlight of the week, Y2 
has got a special visitor. Firefighters 
have come to visit us and we have 
learned about fire safety. In maths, Y2 
had learned about fractions and how to 
count in halves and write it as an 
improper fraction and as a mixed 
number. In science, Year 2 have learned 
about Recycling and the 3R's. Children 
came up with great ideas to Reduce, 
Reuse and Recycle materials. In English, 
Year 2 have been revising some of the 
sounds they have learned before and 
have been focusing on how to improve 
their sentences by adding in adjectives. 
 
Year 3 have been recognising and 
drawing, right-angle, acute, and obtuse 
angles. They also been sorting multiples 
of different times tables into their own 
Venn diagrams. In English, they have 
been acting out the next scene in the 
story of King Arthur and focused on 
using knightly language. We used this 
role play to write punctuated dialogue in 
the style of Arthurian stories. In science, 
we used magnets around the classroom 
to identify magnetic materials.  We also 
observed how magnets attract or repel 
each other.  


